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	Date
	Event
	Location
	Time
	Page

	Sat, Sep 20
	Apple Picking
	Indian Ladder Farm
	10:00 AM
	1

	Sat, Sep 27
	Chinese Culture Day
	NY State Museum
	9:30 AM
	1

	Sun, Oct 5
	Aaron Shaloum Lecture
	Guilderland Public Library
	2:00 PM
	2

	Sat, Oct 25
	Halloween Party
	Friends Meeting House
	5:00 PM
	1








HALLOWEEN PARTY SATURDAY OCTOBER 25


  Halloween comes only once a year but it is a wonderful holiday and everyone has a lot of fun.  It really takes place on the last day of October and children dress up and go from house to house "trick-or-treating" and are given candy or apples. Our Annual Halloween Party will take place on Saturday, October 25 from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m.  at the Friends Meeting House , 727 Western Avenue in Albany.  Everyone is welcome. You can wear a costume if you wish. Come and enjoy good food, good company, carving pumpkins, playing games and telling ghost stories. Please bring a dish to share for the Pot luck meal. Contact Alison at � HYPERLINK "mailto:devonalison1@yahoo.com" ��devonalison1@yahoo.com� or 461-6331 and let her know you are coming to the Big Party





AUGUST 24TH PICNIC PARTY


  August 24th was a beautiful summer day, "picnic weather" you might say, for our first picnic of the fall semester at Delmar Town Park. About 30 people attended from toddlers to grandmothers, student/scholars from UAlbany and RPI, husbands and wives and families and there was lots of good food and good conversation and a good time was had by all.


�  ENGLISH CONVERSATION GROUPS are getting together Monday evenings at the RPI Library in Troy and Friday evenings at the Social Justice Center in Albany. All are welcome. Call reRRRezsin at 462-0891 to sign up.
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NEWSLETTER INFORMATION


Next NL Deadline October 15


  We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Ping Peng, 1572 Dean Street, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at pping2001@hotmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: October 15th, 2008.











Events





Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on Sep 16th and Oct 21st  6:00 PM at 112 Chestnut St. Albany. 


�








USCPFA SPONSORS CHINESE CULTURAL DAY 


AT THE NEW YORK STATE MUSEUM


Sep 27, 2008


  USCPFA Sponsors Chinese Cultural Day at The New York State Museum September 27th. Please join us from 9:30 AM until 4:30 PM on Saturday, September 27th for Chinese Cultural Day, an event with something for the entire family.


  In the morning we will have a hands-on calligraphy demonstration with Lu Gufu, storytelling with Mary Murphy, and Chinese hatmaking with Alison Stonbely. The afternoon will feature classical pianist Alan Yu and other talented musicians.


 Chinese college students will do PowerPoint presentations highlighting what is distinctive about their home provinces including special presentations about Qinghai, Inner Mongolia and Hunan.


  








Coming Soon:


       


          Apple Picking


           September 20


       Chinese Culture Day


             September  27





      Aaron Shaloum Lecture


               October  5


             Halloween Party


	October 25





(Continue)


  The participating students include 53 men and 97 women and there are about 10 percent who are Chinese minorities, meaning they are from the Zang (Tibet) and Qiang ethnic groups. Among those living in the earthquake-affected areas, the Zang and Qiang minorities suffered a great deal. SUNY asked that in addition to gender balance and a focus on Sichuan natives, the Chinese also include minority participants. The authorities in Sichuan were very sensitive to that request.�  SUNY is the largest comprehensive university system in the United States, educating more than 427,000 students in 7,669 degree and certificate programs on 64 campuses. If you want to get more information, please contact Casey Cannistraci at 518-443-5311 or casey.cannistraci@suny.edu





BEIJING 2008 OLYMPIC 


CLOSING CEREMORY


  The 2008 Summer Olympics Closing Ceremony concluded the Beijing Games on August 24, 2008. It began at 8:00pm August 8 China Standard Time, and took place at the Beijing National Stadium.


    The Ceremony included the handover of the Games from Beijing to � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/London" \o "London" �London�. � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Guo_Jinlong" \o "Guo Jinlong" �Guo Jinlong�, the � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mayor_of_Beijing" \o "Mayor of Beijing" �Mayor of Beijing� handed over the � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Olympic_symbols" \l "Flag" \o "Olympic symbols" �Olympic flag� to the Mayor of London � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Boris_Johnson" \o "Boris Johnson" �Boris Johnson�, followed by a performance organized by the � HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/London_Organising_Committee_for_the_Olympic_Games" \o "London Organising Committee for the Olympic Games" �London Organising Committee for the Olympic Games� (LOCOG). 


    Top Olympic medal countries are U.S.A (36 Gold, 38 Silver, 36 Bronze), China (51 Gold, 21 Silver, 28 Bronze), and Russia (23 Gold, 21 Silver,


                                                   28 Bronze).
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SUNY HOSTS UNDERGRADUATES FROM 


SICHUAN PROVINCE, CHINA


 Twenty two campuses of the State University of New York’s 64-campus system are opening their doors for the next year to 150 Chinese undergraduate students from the Sichuan Province of western China, site of a massive earthquake in May. The majority of these students come from 40 counties around Wenchuan, the center of the quake.


  The students, primarily sophomores and juniors, will study for two semesters as full-time students at SUNY state-operated and community college campuses, beginning this fall. The goal is to build a team of young leaders based on their common experiences in the U.S.


  When they return to China, these talented men and women from diverse Chinese ethnic groups will help re-build the local economy and infrastructure in the region impacted by the earthquake. Each student has committed to return to China upon completion of the program in May/June 2009 and to a period of national service in Sichuan to help with the rebuilding effort. 


  “We see this program (the SUNY China 150 Program) not only as a way to grow educational cooperation and exchanges with SUNY, but also as a critical first step in helping to expand mutually beneficial economic and commercial relations between Sichuan Province and New York State,” said Wang Fengxiong, Vice Director of the Education Department of Sichuan Province.


  SUNY has consistently engaged in productive and mutually beneficial educational exchange and research collaborations with China. The China 150 initiative will further increase the connections between New York State and Sichuan Province (a province of 90 million people) and with China overall, leading to economic, educational, and cultural benefits.�  There currently are more than 2,316 Chinese students studying at SUNY schools—42 percent of the overall Chinese student population in New York State (5,532). In addition, there are exchange agreements between 15 SUNY campuses and more than 30 Chinese universities.


 					(To be continued)











Place stamp here








Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-461-6331 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar





Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name _____________________________________________________________________		





Address _________________________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip _____________________________________________





Phone ________________________________________				    Circle one of the above





Email _______________________________________________________________________ 		     Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o 


Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter * Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











MY CHINA DECADE   LETTERS FROM 1981 THROUGH 1990   by Peggy Slocum


  We are proud to announce that our long-time member's book, My China Decade Letters from 1991 through 1990 has just been published by The Troy Book Makers, Troy NY. Peggy Slocum spent the 1970s teaching in Japan and the 1980s teaching in China. Her book is made up of letters she sent home from the cities where she taught, Chengdu, Harbin and Beijing and the many places she visited during the nine years she lived in China. Her book is available at the Book House in Stuyvesant Plaza and from the publishers at www.thetroybookmakers.com. The cost is $22.50 plus tax.

































































A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�. 








�





  Summer always goes by fast. I hope you had an enjoyable summer. 


  What a fantastic 2008 Olympic games that China put on! In addition to watching fierce sport competitions, personally I enjoyed most were the spectacular opening and closing ceremonies. Such high standards are now set for future Olympic Games!


  Welcome new students and scholars from China who come to our area! We wish them have a good stay and experience in Albany and US. 


  Our Chapter’s activities get busier once school starts. There will be interesting speakers talking about their China experiences. There will be the popular Apple picking, Halloween party, etc. Please come to these activities to meet old friends and get acquainted with new friends. 


			


     Kirk








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams


46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084
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* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" service to obtain program information and reminders 





CAMPAIGN: LET EACH ONE REACH ONE!


   If you received his NL you are a MEMBER of our chapter. Thank you. As a member you know about the benefits of membership, about all of our programs and activities. We need YOUR help. We need MORE MEMBERS. We'd appreciate it if every member would speak to one person (a relative, a neighbor, a friend, a co-worker, etc.) and get them to become a member too. Thank you for helping to build US-China Friendship!








Culture Corner








OCTOBER 5 AARON SHALOUM LECTURE : A VISIT TO NINGXIA - A DESERT REGION


   Aaron Shaloum was a longtime USCPFA member and chapter leader who passed away in 1994. Each October we present a special program in his memory.


  This year we feature a PowerPoint presentation about a Rotary Pure Water Project in the Ningxia Hui Autonomous Region in north central China (just south of Inner Mongolia). The program will be held in the small lecture room at the Guilderland Public Library (just off route 20 a few miles west of the intersection with route 155) from 2-4 PM.


  Presenting will be Team leader Mel Horowitz, photographer Helen Penna, technical expert Frank Pouliot and team financial expert Larry Jones. The project evolved from a meeting with RPI Doctoral student Lining He and his parents just prior to his graduation and was the subject of a previous article in this newsletter. The team went to Ningxia in April. Helen took over 1,000 wonderful photos of the people, the environment and the development of this little known and seldom visited region (Mel and Larry took photos too!). The team's goal is to provide pure water to every household in three villages. Since then they have been making presentations and raising the funds to carry out the project. The government of China has paid for the vast majority of the work needed to have this project succeed.  Shanghai Rotary has played a major role. Ningxia Youxie is involved too! It is also a self-help project.


   We hope you'll attend on Oct. 5. See the beautiful photos! Learn about the role of each organization involved. How is this an environmentally sound project? Were enough funds raised? What is the status of the project now? What else can this team accomplish? All this and more at the Guilderland Public Library. Don't miss it!


  











 APPLE PICKING AND PICNIC SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 2O


EVERYONE !  COME AND PICK !   COME AND PICNIC !


  They grow a lot of apples in New York State and lots of different kinds. It's lots of fun to pick your own apples. Also it's easy and pleasant to pick your own and take them home. We'll be picking on Saturday, September 20 from 10 a.m. to 12 noon at Indian Ladder Farm which is on Route 156 between Altamont and Voorheesville (five miles past Altamont.) 


  You'll pay for a bag before you start to pick and fill the bag. Check with one of us at the table where you purchase bags so we can get together and get a cheaper bag rate. Then we go for the picnic from 12:30 to 4:30 p.m. at the Elm Avenue Bethlehem Town Park in Delmar. Both Americans and Chinese are asked to bring food to share. We’ll provide hot dogs and soda, and we'll all have a great time. Let us know if you are coming and if you need a ride or can give a ride. Contact Kirk at 782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� or Rezsin at 462-0891. See you soon!











RECORD NUMBER BRAVE WEATHER-ATTENDED BASEBALL GAME


   At 4:30 PM on Thursday August 7 there was a steady, heavy rain falling. The Tri-City Valley Cats responded to our phone call by saying the field was covered and the rain was supposed to stop around 5:30. The game was still on! We called everyone to let them know. At 6:30 we started arriving and by game time a record number of 35 Chinese students, scholars and family members joined USCPFA members at the game (almost everyone who had signed up). Each baseball "expert" explained the game to a group seated near her/him. Of course Dan is our "real" expert!. It was cool, damp and it even rained a little around the fifth inning, but everyone had a very good time. If you missed it, we suggest you join us next summer.














